## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of May 4, 1967. "TOWN PLANNING"

Members present: Francis J. Prior, Chairman
Robert M. Chase, Vice-Chairman
David E. Andrews
Gerard L. Daigle

Meeting was called to order by the chairman at 8:05 P.M. Leo W. Millette was present and requested a written statement to the Federal Housing Administration that a bond has been submitted to the Planning Board to guarantee completion of sidewalk and roadway in the Saddleback Hill Road Subdivision. There were no objections.

George Morin requested release of Christine Road and Daniel Drive and presented a letter from Milford Savings Bank stating that money will be held in connection with the completion of both said streets. Prior stated that the letter should stipulate that the money will not be released except upon written statement of the Planning Board and the book be shown to the board. Members agreed that the Highway Supt. submit an estimate as to what it would cost the town to complete these streets and that a sufficient amount be held by the bank. Letter was submitted to Town Counsel who will advise.

Notification was sent to Roger Cournoyer that the board has accepted the proposed drainage plan for ROCKDALE GARDENS and requested a legal description of the 20 ft. drain easement which must appear on the plan before recording. The board also recommended the installation of two (2) manholes along the drain line.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read by the clerk on a motion of Chase and (2) by Daigle. Unanimous.

A bill in the amount of \$4.25 for clerical supplies was approved for payment.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted,

Joan M. Giard, Clerk

Robert Mchase

Roland H. Beauregard